
GEMFIELDS
PLANNING STUDY

The Central Highlands Regional
Council, together with the
Queensland Government‘s
Department of Resources, are
supporting a planning study that will
create the guiding blueprint for the
future of the Gemfields and its
communities of Sapphire, Rubyvale,
Willows and Anakie and its
immediate surrounds.

The planning study will aim to
provide a full picture of the
challenges that face the Gemfields
and to identify where changes can
be supported to further strengthen,
grow and support these
communities now and into the future.
These changes may include land
tenure, mining tenure, zoning,
building and infrastructure required
to service these communities.

What exactly will the study do?

The planning study will explore a
range of opportunities and
challenges to inform options to
service the Gemfields communities
sustainably. A scope of work has
been developed and will require
further input from the community to
shape the study and its outcomes.

One of the first phases of the study is
to review what exists across the

communities, especially in light of
potential changes to the regulation
on small-scale mining for the
Gemfields. 

Council is keen to take a targeted
approach to engagement with the
community and stakeholders and is
proposing to establish a Community
and Stakeholder Project Reference
Group (PRG). 

The PRG will include a diverse range
of relevant stakeholders as well as
council members. An expression of
interest will be launched in May 2022
inviting members of the communities
affected and other stakeholders to
nominate to sit on the PRG. In
addition to the PRG, council will host
a range of workshops and
information sessions with the
broader community and interested
parties throughout the process. 

How can I be part of the Community
and Stakeholder Project Reference
Group (PRG)?

In mid-May a formal nomination
process will be launched by council
seeking expressions of interests from
representatives across the
community and those with a direct
interest in the Gemfields. 

communities now, such as location
and time left on existing land tenure
through to an understanding of
current infrastructure and the
existing resource capacity which will
all inform a background report. 

What are the timeframes? 

The overall planning study is likely to
take 12 months to complete. The
planning study is intended to be
delivered across five phases: 

PHASE 1 - June 2022
Understanding the Gemfields now

PHASE 2 - August 2022
Developing the options

PHASE 3 - November 2022
Assessing the benefits and costs

PHASE 4 - January 2023
Establishing the future plan

PHASE 5 - April 2023
Implementing the strategy to
achieve the future plan

How will the community be
involved in the study? 

Council recognises the importance
of this project and the opportunity to
openly engage with our 
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This includes feedback on small-
scale mining which we understand is
of significant importance to the
central highlands region. 

The state will meet with small-scale
mining associations in the coming
weeks to discuss the feedback
received and present initial options
for the small-scale mining reform.
The discussion with the associations
will cover options and any potential
issues, and refine these based on
their feedback.

A decision on whether to remove
mining claims will be made in the
final QRIDP, expected mid-2022.
Depending on the decision made by
the state, an options paper would
then be released providing an
opportunity for the public to give
feedback on their preferred
approach.

How can I stay informed?

Council has established a dedicated
Have Your Say webpage that will be
used as a central point for
communications and project
updates. Council’s community
reference groups will also be kept
informed.

centralhighlands.qld.gov.au
1300 242 686 | enquiries@chrc.qld.gov.au

STAY INFORMED

haveyoursay.chrc.qld.gov.au/

gemfields-planning-study 

VISIT OUR 
HAVE YOUR SAY

PAGE

A broader communications strategy
and engagement plan are underway
to support the project and ensure
that the views of the community will
guide the study’s progression and
ultimately the future plan. 

Community representatives (up
to 2 per community)

Anakie 
Willows 
Rubyvale
Sapphire 

Graziers
Small-scale mining association
Local businesses 
Community group
(health/school/emergency) 

The Expression of Interest (EOI) will
be seeking nominations from the
following categories:- 

The first meeting of this group once
formed will be 6 June 2022. Council
will release further details on the
formal EOI process. 

How does the study relate to what’s
happening with the state
government’s potential changes to
small-scale mining as indicated in
the draft Queensland Resources
Industry Development Plan? 

Council understands the state is
considering all of the valuable
feedback provided as part of the
consultation on the draft Queensland
Resources Industry Development
Plan (QRIDP). 
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